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Appendix


TO:

Phil Vigliaturo, chair representative of Steve Kelley, Chair, (MN), of the Casualty Actuarial and 


Statistical (C) Task Force


Tom Botsko, OH), Chair of the Property and Casualty Risk Based Capital Working Group 

FROM:

Dale Bruggeman (OH), Chair of the Statutory Accounting Principles (E) Working Group

DATE:

January 7, 2020
RE:

Ref #2019-49: Retroactive Reinsurance Exception   
This referral has been provided to notify the Casualty Actuarial and Statistical (C) Task Force of a current Statutory Accounting Principles (E) Working Group agenda item to allow for ongoing coordination. This agenda item is to address a request from the Committee on Property and Liability Financial Reporting (COPLFR) of the American Academy of Actuaries Working Group. The request, which was also received by the Task Force, was to clarify the accounting and reporting for retroactive reinsurance which meets the SSAP No. 62R—Property and Casualty Reinsurance exceptions to be accounted for as prospective reinsurance. The comment deadline for the public exposure is January 31, 2020, but the Working Group is primarily notifying the Task Force of the project and requesting volunteers. 

During the 2019 Fall National Meeting, the Statutory Accounting Principles (E) Working Group exposed agenda item  2019-49: Retroactive Reinsurance Exception which includes a request for comments and for industry and regulator volunteers to assist with developing guidance. The goal is to clarify both the accounting and reporting for retroactive contracts which are accounted for prospectively, including: 

· Both the ceding entity and assuming entity, where both are members of the same group and are consolidated in the same Combined Annual Statement. 

· The reporting method to be used if the ceding entity and assuming entity are not in the same group.

Comments are specially requested regarding the preferred approaches to reporting and the advantages and disadvantages to each approach being used, including both the Schedule P (and related loss analysis) and risk-based capital impacts. 
Because the items under discussion can have impact on information reported in Schedule P, the Working Group directed notification of the exposure to seek your input. Please contact, Robin Marcotte, NAIC staff Rmarcotte@naic.org of the Statutory Accounting Principles (E) Working Group with any questions or volunteers. 
Cc: Julie Gann, Robin Marcotte, Fatima Sediqzad, Jake Stultz, Jim Pinegar, Kris DeFrain, Eva Yeung; Jane Barr
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